
To HB Exec, HBPP secretary, Club secretaries and Selected players 
 
I regret to advise at this late stage that Surrey have declared that they only have 18 
players for this fixture on 30th April at Croxley Guild BC 
 
We have already selected the team and published 24 players and two reserves however, 
Both our Presidents have had to make a difficult decision and revise the previously 
selelcted/published team and regrettably disappoint some of our players who will now not 
be playing. 
 
The six players who are not now playing and in addition to the two nominated reserves 
are regrettably all now reserves and as follows:- 
 
Reserves nominated 
D. Stephenson (Bishops Stortford, N. Chalcraft (Sawbridgeworth) 
 
Reserves (Originally Selected) 
J. Thompson (Past President), R. Cracknell (Sawbridgeworth), 
A. Munford (Hemel Hempstead), W. Braid (Kings Langley), R. Biggs (Kings Langley), C. 
Sage (Bushey) 
 
Hertfordshire Bowls and both Presidents deeply regret this situation which has unfolded at 
the last minute as a result of late notification from Surrey and outside our control.  
 
The host club Croxley are willing to provide rolls for purchase prior to the match and 
should be pre-ordered to give the club an idea of what is required. Please contact Sue 
Judge by email above. 
 
Regards 
John H   
 


